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MAY 19, 2016 
 
TO: PLANNING AND ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE 
 

Attn:  Councillor P. Squire (Chair) and Councillors T. Park, J. Helmer, P. 
Hubert, S. Turner and H. Lysynski (Secretary).  
 

phubert@london.ca; jhelmer@london.ca; psquire@london.ca; 

sturner@london.ca; Hlysynsk@london.ca; tpark@london.ca 

 

From: Ben Lansink 
 505 Colborne Street 

London, ON   N6B 2T6           
 
Re:  Bill 140, The City of London has yet to comply with Provincial legislation: 
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Bill 140 received Royal Assent May 4, 2011. 
 
I first attended a Planning & Environment meeting August 20, 2013 pertaining to Bill 
140. 
 
There has been a lot of communication between me and Eric Lalande, Heather 
McNeely, and by extension Gregg Barrett and John M. Fleming, and now Justin Adema. 
 
It is now May 19, 2016 and it is more than 5 years since Bill 140 became law. 
 
The City of London has yet to comply with Provincial legislation: 
 

Bill 140 simply says a municipality  

…SHALL… authorize the use of a secondary 

dwelling unit within a detached house, semi-

detached house or rowhouse. 

 
As of May 19, 2016, the City of London has not implemented Bill 140. 
 
Why? 
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Note key word in (3) is “shall”, not may. 
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Ben Lansink – Bill 140       May 19, 2016          Page 5 of 7 

 
 
 
Note key word in 35.1  (1) is “shall”, not may. 
 
 
Bill 140 received Royal Assent May 4, 2011. 
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As I understand, the city would not allow a second unit in the below example property 
situated on Colborne Street north of Oxford: 
 

 
 
But the City would allow a second unit in the below example property located on 
Devonshire in South London: 
 

 
 
If this information is correct, it is blatant discrimination. 
 

Bill 140 simply says a municipality …SHALL… authorize the use of 

a secondary dwelling unit within a detached house, semi-detached 

house or rowhouse. 

 
Bill 140 does NOT state a home on Colborne cannot house a second dwelling unit while 
a home on Devonshire can. 
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I wish to continue to be recorded as a participant to the London Plan process. 
 
I strongly object to approval of the proposed London Plan until the City of 
London has, for all of London, authorized the use of a secondary dwelling unit 
within a detached house, semi-detached house or rowhouse pursuant to the 
SHALL requirement of Bill 140. 
 
It is not reasonable for the City of London to not have implemented Bill 140 given it has 
been more than 5 years since Bill 140 received royal assent. 
 

 




